
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

UCAP ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES 
King School Library 

April 18, 2002 
 
 
In Attendance: 
Samuel Johnson 
Frankie Johnson 
Hayward Patterson 
Virginia Patterson 
James Hayes, Jr. 
Loretha Harmon 
Chief Eddie Adair  
 
 
Chief Adair called the meeting to order at 5:38 p.m.  
 
Jim Hayes discussed the need for community members to provide input about projects they 
feel would be beneficial to the area using the TIF money available.  He also reminded 
committee members that the Spring Neighborhood Cleanup will be held May 4, 2002. 
 
Chief Adair reported that there have been special details at Lakeside Terrace due to a rise in 
criminal activity in that area.  However, he reported that recently Sunnycrest II in southeast 
Urbana had a higher rate of crime than Lakeside Terrace.  Dunbar Court is relatively quiet 
right now.  He also announced that he has chosen Jim Page as his Assistant Chief.  After city 
council approval, Page’s appointment will become official as of July 1, 2002.  
 
Samuel Johnson announced that the next “Jettie Rhodes Day” will be held on Saturday,  
June 22, 2002 at noon at King Park.     
 
Chief Adair addressed questions/concerns from committee members.  Discussion followed. 
 
 The meeting was adjourned at 6:25 p.m.  
 
 
Respectfully submitted:   
Karen Lowery 
UPD Secretary 
 


